NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

April 2, 2012
In attendance were members Sue Bannon, Mark Craig, Debbie Donofry, Paul Salvatore, Karen White, Warren Woldorf and Borough Council Liaison, Larry Auerweck.  Not present was Paul Snyder.  
Also present was Borough Zoning Officer, Jo Anne Brown.

Call to Order

Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:03 P.M. 
Old Business


Welcome Borough Zoning Officer, Jo Anne Brown

The members welcomed Ms. Brown.

Zoning Officer Perspective on Areas of Current Ordinance That Might Warrant Review and on the Sign Ordinance, Temporary Sign’s in Particular

Ms. Brown advised the Commission that for her to do a total review of the Borough’s Zoning Ordinances, it would need to be authorized by Borough Council.  She commented on the overall picture and noted that ordinances need parameters.  She was present to help the Planning Commission bring about workable changes to the sign ordinance.  She noted that ordinances need to have parameters that are met by all.  She inquired on what the Commission and business community are trying to accomplish.  She advised that currently businesses are allowed two signs (wall, hanging or window).  Corner businesses can have more signs, due to having more street frontage.  She discussed restaurants being allowed to have a menu board sign.  She commented on other ways for businesses to advertise without A-frame signs on Borough sidewalks.  She feels that A-frame signs are hazards in the Borough for the following reasons: traffic, parking, and small sidewalks.  She also feels that flags or small banners should be acceptable.  She also questioned if what the businesses are trying to accomplish is reasonable. 

The members discussed Borough businesses violating zoning ordinances and enforcement.
The members discussed some ordinances making little sense (example – flags without wording).
Mr. Salvatore noted that boutiques are allowed to having clothing racks on the sidewalk.

Mr. Salvatore commented on determining the allowable size for banners not needing approval by Council.
The members discussed allowing banners on a temporary basis.

Ms. Brown noted that monitoring the businesses for violations will cost the Borough money.

Ms. Bannon inquired on allowing exceptions.  Ms. Brown commented with regards to signs on private property and notifying businesses of violations.  She noted that enforcement and requirements need to be universal.

Ms. Brown noted that key factors are to determine what the businesses want to accomplish, determining if their goal is reasonable and setting parameters.

Mr. Salvatore commented on the Borough not allowing banners to hang across the roadway.  Ms. Brown suggested that hanging banners across roadways is dangerous.

Mr. Salvatore noted that the Borough did allow standards on light poles (lamp posts) in the past.  Ms. Brown reported that she is okay with hanging banners from lamp posts as long as they don’t interfere with pedestrian or vehicle traffic.

The members discussed the hazards of banners hanging across roadways.

Chairman Craig questioned how to successfully implement temporary signs.  Ms. Brown suggested looking at the community and the streetscape and working within the parameters.
Ms. Brown advised that since she has been with the Borough the sign ordinance has not been challenged.

The members discussed illuminated signs.  Ms. Brown suggested that with regards to lighting the Borough follow the ordinance.

The members discussed businesses putting lights up in the windows.

Ms. Brown noted that it is her goal to keep the Municipality out of court and since she has been with the Borough only one citation has been issued.

The members thanked Ms. Brown for her time.

The members discussed developing allowable signs and then having another meeting with business owners.
The members discussed modifying the ordinance to allow portable signs as long as they don’t impede the right-of-way.

The members discussed allowing banners and flags on a temporary basis and setting parameters with regards to the size and allowed posting time.
The members discussed businesses violating the ordinances and zoning enforcement.
Mrs. Donofry suggested that business marketing would be the better way for businesses to advertise.

Mr. Salvatore advised that he would invite business owners to the next meeting to discuss signs.
The majority of the Commission agreed they are not in favor of portable A-frame signs due to safety issues.

The members agreed having input from the Zoning Officer was very helpful.

Discussion of Sign Ordinance – Comparison of Doylestown, New Hope, and Jointure Sign Ordinances (mailed to members 3/6/12)

This discussion was tabled.


Stocking Works II Conditional Use Review – Status of Review

Chairman Craig advised the members that the Conditional Use hearing for Stocking Work II has been continued again.  The latest plan shows the removal of one of the buildings that would house the residential units, the addition of another level to the buildings that house residential units and additional parking.  There is also discussion of building a police station on the site.

New Business

None.

Approval of March 5, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the regular meeting of March 5, 2012 were reviewed.  Mr. Woldorf reported that he had several changes.  His name appears incorrectly throughout the minutes.  On page 1, the first sentence in the last paragraph – Chairman is spelled wrong and section should be page.  On the last page, under the approval of the minutes, the first sentence should read – Mr. Salvatore made a motion to approve the minutes as presented.

Mr. Salvatore made a motion to approve the minutes from March 5, 2012 as corrected.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Bannon and passed unanimously with Mrs. 
Donofry abstaining due to absence (5-0-1).

Public Comment
None.
Adjournment
There being no further business, Chairman Craig requested a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Mrs. Donofry made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Woldorf and passed unanimously (6-0).

The meeting adjourned at 8:52 P.M.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, May 7, 2012 at 7:00 P.M. 






Respectfully submitted,






______________________






Christy Holley-Flaherty






Recording Secretary
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